

## Area Service Committee

Date: October 9, 2022

Open Meeting: John M 13:10pm

12 Traditions: Mickey

12 Concepts: Anthony

Definition of the ASC: Annie

**Open Floor:** A of attending GSR's took place to allow Danni L to take ASC minutes in absence of Area Secretary. Passed.

**New GSRs:** Text Message GSR: Annie / Text Message Alt GSR: Hannah / Changing Tides GSR: Kyle / Third Tradition GSR: Alex

New Groups: N/A

**Open positions:**

AREA: Vice Chair/ Secretary/ Alt Secretary/ RCM2

Administrative Reports:

**Chair report:** John M reported the verbal resignation of the area secretary.

**Treasurer Report:** Treasurer was not in attendance. However, a report was submitted.

Beginning balance: \$11,688.45 / Opening balance: \$10,065.97 / Total donations from groups: \$1,189.62 / Expenditures: \$2,812.10

**Secretary Report:** N/A

**RCM1 Report:** FRCNA is June 30 – July 2 in Orlando (see full RCM report below)

**RCM2 Report:** N/A

### Subcommittee Reports

**Activities Report:**

Chair- Karla

Vice Chair- Crystal  
Treasurer- Roy  
Secretary- Cassandra  
Carl; Joey; Anthony

New policy submitted, including new budget increase.

Last event:  
April 8th 2023 at Lennox Park  
2nd annual 3 v/s 3 basketball tournament  
(Egg hunt)

Total expenses:  
Park rental cost- \$125  
Park rental deposit- \$250  
Food/ Drinks- \$200  
Eggs/ Candy- \$26  
Total: \$601 tentative, awaiting park deposit.

Total donations collected:  
\$390  
50/50  
\$94. Total Gross: \$484

Paid ASC the \$375 to balance Activities budget to \$800.

Leaving a total of \$109 in Activities petty cash fund. Also awaiting the \$250 park rental deposit.

There were 80 plus addicts who participated in this event, our primary purpose was fulfilled with an out of area speaker.

Next Activities business meeting will meet today 4/16/2023 at 4pm.

Next projected event will be our 70th anniversary of Narcotics Anonymous decades dance.

**DACNA Report:** Not in attendance

**H&I Report:**

Meeting opened by Dee S. at 2:00pm  
Serenity Prayer  
12 Traditions read by Pooh  
Do's & Dont's read by Julie F & Brittany W

**Members present-** Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary, Lit Coordinator, Project warm, Woman's jail  
**Not present** -Mens jail

**CHAIR REPORT: Dee S.**

-must meet requirements to go into facilities

**VICE CHAIR REPORT: Roy S.**

NIA- Not in Attendance

**SECRETARY: Lisa E.**

No Report

**ALT. SECRETARY: Rachel M.**

no report

**Literature Coordinator: Crystal R.**

We have all literature

**Alternate Literature Coordinator: Brittany W.**

No Report

**COMMITTEE REPORTS**

**Women's Jail: Julie F**

when badging occurs she will step down spirit of rotation

All meetings met. Waiting on badging

**Saturday Detox: Pooh**

All meetings met

**Project Warm: DeAnn**

All meetings met

**Mens Jail: Joe**

N/A

**OLD BUSINESS**

N/A

## **NEW BUSINESS**

**Edwin from Hope Place would like NA meetings brought there, linked with area to form new meeting**

**Thursday detox is being done by the other fellowship**

\*\*\*Next meeting May 7, 2023 @ 200pm\*\*\*

Meeting adjourned at 2:30pm

Thank you EVERYONE for your Service!  
ILS, Tina H

### **Policy Report:**

March Typed Policy Chair report

Policy Committee Activities Since February ASC meeting:

1. The Policy Committee was not able to meet in person; however we were able to gather a unanimous group conscious decision from 10 committee members about the DACNA Policy edit motion which was tabled to the policy committee last ASC.

The Policys Committee's responsibility with tabled motions is to be unbiased with no opinion on any motion, other than whether that motion supports or is in conflict with our 12 steps, 12 traditions, and 12 concepts.

Considering this and only this, this policy committee decides to recommend the motion based on its reinforcement and support of the following NA guiding principles:

Tradition 1, Tradition 5, Tradition 7 and concept 11.

2. We are still working on updating the policy, creating and updated policy log. The committee is still looking for a vice policy chair position, a policy secretary position and we could really use the help. Without these positions the responsibilities assigned to them fall solely on the chair until they are filled and I'm a bit overwhelmed. (please announce at meetings)

Our current scheduled committee meeting time is 3:00 pm directly following the ASC meeting. Last ASC we were unable to meet at our scheduled time due to the ASC going over to 4:30pm. That would be the second time the Policy Committee meeting had to attempt to reschedule based on the ASC going over.

I want to request that during this ASC we be mindful and considerate of the groups that use this building after the ASC.

#### PR Report:

PR minutes 4/16/2023

Zoom opened at 9:55am  
Carl opened with we version.

Members in attendance:

Aanchal  
Dixie  
Jessica  
Danni  
Kayla  
Vera  
Carl

Chair gave report:

Key points wanting to be covered are PR week and reports for website/phone/lit distribution. Added convention information to Social Media pages, -adding subcommittee of the month and open positions for subcommittees

Open positions:

Webmaster, alternate webmaster, assistant lit coordinator, vice chair, helpline vice chair, alt secretary

Media Coordinator Report:

- Put together page for publications/announcements.
- Got together with Region Rep to put together PSA for press releases
- Report attached here

Phone line:

- Received Do's and Don'ts , Going over orientation process and logged in to access system

Lit Report:

- Re printed schedules without the digital typo
- FYI: Homegroups can get literature and racks for new groups and re establishing groups
- Checking on who is still willing to do literature distribution

Website:

- No current Webmaster / report - Justin R and Taylor L helping out
- 

Old Business

- **New positions take effect this month**
- **Policy was submitted at Area last month and budget will be submitted today at area**

New business

- **Possible flier drive in June? - reaching out to Pastor Dave about meeting at Palmetto the week of June 10th - Saturday ( after nooner - orientation - info day -**
- **Possibly doing envelopes for mailers in July**

**Ad-Hoc:** N/A

**Old Business:** DACNA Financial Motion went back to groups. Motion passed.

**New Business:** 04/16/2023

Unanimous vote of GSRs to add Courtney B (3 year term), Bill B (2 year term), and Lindsey M (1 year term) as the at-large members of the board of DASCNA INC for the purpose of filling the requirements of a 501 (c)(3).

**Area will not meet on Mother's Day. The next area meeting will be held on May 23.**

**\*\*Motions for groups voting\*\***

**GSR Reports:**

**Hardcore:** Meets Sun/Wed/Fri 7pm at 515 S. Ridgewood Ave Edgewater

Celebrations: Dave 7 Years – April 14 / Marti 1 Year - April 28

**Get Lit:** Meets Sat 8:30pm at 7-day Baptist Church on Live Oak

Group needs support from members to fill service positions.

**Third Tradition:** Meets Sat 7pm at 326 Palmetto Ave Daytona Beach

Celebrations: Dennis 11 years – May 27

**Text Message:** Mon 7pm at 4662 S Clyde Morris Blvd Port Orange

Celebrations: Bonnie B 3 Years/ Stacey J 8 Years -May 1 / Phil B 2 Years/ Steph S 13 Years-  
May 15

**Afternoon Recovery:** Meets Mon – Sat 12pm at 326 S Palmetto Ave Daytona Beach

**Friday Night Fear:** Meets Fri 7pm at 326 S Palmetto Ave Daytona Beach

**Ladies Living Clean:** Meets Wed 6:30pm at 730 Beville Rd S Daytona

Celebrations: Dixie M 36 Years – April 19

Contact info:

ASC Chair: pastor.john.m@gmail.com

ASC Vice-Chair: OPEN

ASC Secretary: [secretarydaytonana@gmail.com](mailto:secretarydaytonana@gmail.com)

ASC ALT Secretary: OPEN

ASC Treasurer: [joseph.t.yates.0@gmail.com](mailto:joseph.t.yates.0@gmail.com)

RCM1: [dixiemorgese@gmail.com](mailto:dixiemorgese@gmail.com)

RCM2: OPEN

Activities: [camarogirl1979@yahoo.com](mailto:camarogirl1979@yahoo.com)

DACNA:

H&I:

Policy:

PR: [daytonaprna@gmail.com](mailto:daytonaprna@gmail.com)

In loving service,

Danni L